Queensland Water Directorate (qldwater) e-flash
 
Information for Water Industry Managers and Practitioners in the Queensland Water Industry 
(Issue #141 - 25 October 2011)

1. ABS Water Supply and Sewerage Services Survey 2010-11
2. Property Service is Licenced Work?
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1. ABS Water Supply and Sewerage Services Survey 2010-11
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
qldwater has been in contact with ABS regarding their sending out of the 2010-11 “Water Supply and Sewerage Services Survey”. It appears that the ‘full’ survey was not supposed to be sent to Queensland but it is done via a national ‘computer generated’ system that was accidently not stopped. ABS sends their apologies for the error in sending the full survey. However, you will still need to complete part of the survey form.

As you are aware some of the information requested by ABS in the survey is already collected and reported via SWIM. We can, and will, extract and send this data to ABS on your behalf. 

Other ABS questions request more detail than the data SWIM already has so ABS will be sending out information within a week or two which will explain exactly which questions need to be completed.

ABS and qldwater are currently in discussion to align indicators better and avoid excess data requests.

If you have any questions please contact David Scheltinga (dscheltinga@qldwater.com.au or mobile: 0415 881 195).

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
2. Property Service is Licenced Work?
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
A number of members have reported that staff have received training from DLGP suggesting that work on the property service (from the main to the meter) must only be performed by a licenced person. As this information conflicts with previous advice from both Building Codes Queensland and the Department of Environment and Resource Management, qldwater followed up with the Department of Local Government and Planning.

On Friday 21 October a presentation to the qldwater Technical Reference Group from DLGP indicated that changes were to be effected that would mean that only a licensed person could undertake work on the property service. The TRG noted that such a change would have significant impacts on Water Service Providers across the state and potentially increase costs of water supply for many communities. DLGP agreed to consult further with the industry and proposed that a technical committee be formed to provide feedback on this (and other) issues.

If you wish to nominate a representative to participate on this group, please contact Heather Gold (hgold@qldwater.com.au).
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